Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers 
conferred on me by Paragraph H 8 (a) vii (Engineering Service), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the proposal to implement an area wide traffic-calming scheme and associated ‘street greening’ within the Ordsall estate.
The Reasons are in road safety terms to reduce vehicle speeds and consequently reduce the number of casualties which are occurring within the area and in environmental terms the ‘street greening’ will enhance the streetscene in the Ordsall area.
Assessment of Risk LOW
The source of funding for the traffic calming is the Ordsall & Langworthy devolved element of the 2010/11 Block 3 Transport Capital Programme, with a contribution from the Ordsall Infrastructure Budget. The ‘street greening’ proposals are to be funded by Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company from it’s approved business plan 2009/10.
Legal Advice obtained  Yes from Ian Sheard and Richard Lester
Financial Advice obtained  Yes  from Peter Butterworth and Alison Swinnerton
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Workfile in Road Casualty Reduction Group


Contact Officer: Andy Devine




Tel No: 779 4859
	
	

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	(

	
	

	
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the

            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning

Date : Tuesday, 20th July, 2010
*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 20th July, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 28th July, 2001 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

